
 

 

 

 

 

Greetings! 

The plague which has affected us all has 

brought me to an impasse. I will be stepping 

down as the Managing editor of Quivers & 

Quarrels at the end of October, and turning it 

over to THL Forester Gaelen O'Gradaigh, ODB, 

of the Middle Kingdom. He has served the ar-

chery community in many capacities over the 

years and is a most capable and worthy person 

for the position. He has my complete confi-

dence in his abilities to fulfill the duties of this 

office, and to serve the archery  community at 

large. The Quivers and Quarrels staff will oth-

erwise not change, and I will stay on in an un-

official capacity aiding in this transition. 

Our beloved Society, our archery community 

at large, and our mundane lives, have all been 

deeply affected by the COVID-19 pandemic, 

and  with some hope, and a lot of effort, we 

may find ourselves being able to come back to 

some sense of normalcy. I am hopeful should 

this happen that I will be able to join your 

ranks again, and be part of this grand vision 

we have.  

The Society has been a larger part of my life for 

some 37+ years now, and to step away to deal 

with life as it is will be difficult, and the deci-

sion to do so was not simple, nor easy. 

I wish you all well, and am humbled to have 

been able to serve the archery community, of 

which I am a part, and love whole heartedly, in 

such an important and worthy way. It has 

meant a great deal to me having had the op-

portunity to do so , and having held your con-

fidence in my abilities to serve you in the past 

two years.  Know that I will miss each and eve-

ry one of you and that you all  hold a special 

place deep in my heart. 

 

Until we meet again...  

Yours In Service, 

Lady Máirin Ó Nialláin  
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